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TO:    Colorado Water Conservation Board Members  
 

FROM:   Joe Busto, Staff  
   Watershed and Flood Protection Section 
 

DATE:    January 11, 2018 
 
AGENDA ITEM:  Agenda Item 14, Silver Iodide in the Environment 

 

 
 
Background:  The CWCB just completed five public hearings around the state to solicit public 
input on renewing permits for ground based winter time cloud seeding programs. Three winter 
time cloud seeding permits were renewed through the DNR process to get a State of Colorado 
weather modfiication permit for the general areas of a: Gunnison, Dolores/Telluride, and the 
Central Colorado Mountains cloud seeding programs. At the November Finance Committee a 
citizen spoke to the Board and expressed concerns about silver iodide. Staff will give an 
overview of the weather modification permitting process. Staff will explain what is in the 
literature about silver iodide (AgI) and its use in cloud seeding.   Frank McDonough of Desert 
Research Institute will attend the CWCB meeting as well. Desert Research Institute is a world 
class research facility in Reno, Nevada that operates and evaluates cloud seeding programs in the 
west. DRI does trace chemistry analysis for silver as well. DRI will look for minute amounts of 
silver in snowpack above background concentrations. Trace Chemistry of snowpack will help 
give you evidence of cloud seeding’s contribution to total snowpack. If you sample snowpack 
downwind  in your intended target area and find traces of silver then you are likely targeting the 
area properly.  This type of evaluation is helpful for this discussion.  
 
It is not uncommon to have periodic concerns expressed for the environment. A Pacific Gas and 
Electric and question and answer document, and published abstract about a silver toxicity 
monitoring project are attached for the Board to review. Staff and DRI will discuss this issue, 
comment on the previous statements made to the Board in November.     
 
Summary 
This is an informational itme with no board action requested.      
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